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Date:		April 9, 2019

[bookmark: _GoBack]To:		Board of County Commissioners

Through:	Tyler Brown, Sheriff

From:		Olga Fujaros, Sheriff’s Finance Manager

Subject:	Lease Agreement between Arapahoe County and Limu, LLC to provide office space for the Arapahoe County Narcotics Team

Request and Recommendation
The purpose of this report is to request the Board of County Commissioners to allow the Arapahoe County Sheriff’s Office (ACSO) to lease office space for the Arapahoe County Narcotics Team (ACNT) and authorize the Sheriff to sign the Lease Agreement for the office space. 

Background
The Arapahoe County Narcotics Team performs street level narcotics investigations under an Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) with City of Littleton and City of Englewood.  The ACNT investigators perform sensitive undercover operations to identify and prosecute narcotics investigations in the community.  Since 2016, the ACNT has been able to operate from office space leased by Homeland Security Investigations (HSI) in the Denver Tech Center.  The ability to operate from a private/covert location is essential for the narcotics investigators safety by being in a separate location away from law enforcement facilities.  Moving to an offsite location also allowed the ACSO to have adequate office space within the Sheriff’s Office for other Sheriff’s Office operations.   
Links to Align Arapahoe

Service First, Quality of Life – Community Safety and Fiscal Responsibility

Discussion
In February 2019, HSI notified the ACSO that the space occupied by the ACNT was needed for expanding Federal initiatives requiring that the ACNT find a new location for operations.  The ACNT was able to locate a location in the Inverness Business Park which meets the space and safety needs of the ACNT.  Having researched other possible locations for the ACNT, the ACSO believes this location is the best option for continuing ACNT operations in a safe and effective manner.   The ACSO requests the Board of County Commissioners Authorize the Sheriff to sign the lease agreement with Limu, LLC.

Alternatives
The alternative is to not authorize entering the lease agreement and requiring the ACNT to continue to search for appropriate office space.

Fiscal Impact
The lease agreement will be paid using existing ACSO operating funds. 

Concurrence
The Sheriff’s Office Administration and Public Safety Bureau are in concurrence with this decision.

Attorney Comments

Reviewed By
Olga Fujaros, Sheriff’s Finance Manager
Glenn Thompson, Public Safety Bureau Chief
Tyler S. Brown, Sheriff
Mark R. Nicastle, Undersheriff
Finance Department
County Attorney
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